6928 Clinton St.
Los Angeles, Ca. 90036
January 16,1979

Dear Alan,

Larry Evans called me twice a couple of weeks ago to say that Lombafdy had agreed to turn over the PCA treasury to you. Has he? Please let me know if you hear anything from him.

I have \$724.58 in the PCA bank account in Los Angeles. Some of it is earmarked for a Masters Open, some is contributions, \$4.58 is interest, and the rest is dues. When you tell me that you have a bank account in Berkeley, I'll send it along to you.

It's time to start thinking about the upcoming PCA elections in the spring. I do not intend to run again. Are you going to run fof Secretary-Treasurer? Do you know anyone else who is interested in running for office?

Please do what you can to convince Max to put out another issue of the "PCA Newsletter". I have just about given up hope that the PCA will survive, but I think that there is a chance if we send out another issue before Lone Pine.

I hope you're doingtwell. See you at Lone Pine!

Best,

Jack Peters